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Robotics teams blend technology, athleticism
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NEWTON — Robotics teams from Sussex County are rising to the challenge of getting away from their computers and calculators for a while and taking a run.

The challenge to participate in 5K races was issued by Alex Cable, founder and president of Thorlabs, who has offered to pay the registration fee of the first 10 robotics team members from each of the county's 10 high schools, as well as a $300 donation to the schools' robotics teams.

The next run on the calendar is the Main Street 5K in Sparta on April 20. Money from registration fees will benefit the New Jersey Special Olympics.

The first event was the Spirit Run last October in which 56 students from four high schools participated.

"We had students from Pope John, Newton, High Point and Sussex Tech," said Alexandra Miller, a spokeswoman for Thorlabs. "We have the Sparta race coming up and haven't chosen the race for after that. The plan is to do four (runs) a year."

While Sussex County Technical School doesn't have a true robotics team or club, the school has for several years participated in a national competition to build a working submarine.

"Those students are learning about engineering and technology, STEM (Science Technology Engineering Mathematics) stuff so it counts," Miller said.

Cable and Thorlabs have been sponsors of robotics teams since the programs first began at Newton, then Pope John and Vernon.

But robotics isn't focused just on building a specific robot for annual competitions.

In Vernon, students are creating robots to detect and deactivate explosive devices, while Pope John students are branching into computer programming for mechanized machines.

According to Miller, the number of students participating in robotics clubs in the county has risen 118 percent over the past year.

New this year are Wallkill Valley and Kittatinny high schools that now have after-school programs with 10 and 13 students respectively.

Lenape Valley High School saw a 50 percent increase in the number of students participating and school principal Ed Braun said the school expects to include robotics in its curriculum in the coming school year.

Cable, himself an avid runner and bicyclist, saw the value in promoting exercise and fresh air for a well balanced life and came up with the challenge.

At last fall's race, the Pope John team wore signs touting "Pope John Robotics Students: The Most Athletic Kids in the World."

The winner of the women's class was Sarah Disanza, representing the High Point Robotics Club.

